January 2008

Dear Friends,

Greetings in our Saviour's lovely name,

Thank you for standing with us through another year, and thank you for your cards and gifts.

Ethel Burnier passed away this week. We were last with her in Windsor on December 21st, in the nursing home, when we sang the old carols together. We were there on August 1st for her birthday when she celebrated the big 90. She had professed Christ as her Saviour, and was baptized at high tide in the Avon River, twenty-five years ago. We will not be far from that river for her funeral on January 14th.

Thank you for praying for Cherilyn. I spent the day of December 4 at the hospital, as she went through surgery. She was able to return home to California for Christmas. She had received the necessary papers earlier, to allow her to return and work in Canada.

We had another Song night on December 15th. There was a lady there ewfoundland. Pray for her; she has accepted the Lord as her Saviour.

We had a good service on Christmas Eve. The Good News was made plain, as I spelled out Christmas. Several were not saved.

Last week, on our way to the Nursing Home, we had a tire blow out. By the time we were finished at the garage, we had a bill near two thousand dollars.

Laura and I use our telephone and computer to minister to people. I have a lady who calls and asks about my sermon. I am able to teach over the phone. She tells me I have made a big difference in her life. I will send her a King James Bible. Pray that she will be born again.

Please pray for two who have made professions, but are back on the street.

Maher

We shall continue to prayy for you.

Yours in Christ